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INTERIM MODERATOR’S LETTER

Dear Friends,

American Christian author Howard Snyder makes profound observations upon the life and witness of the church at large. He observes that church buildings are often a witness to our immobility. The gospel says go but the building says stay. "The gospel says 'seek the lost', but our churches say 'let the lost seek the church'". 

He suggests that church buildings are often a witness to our inflexibility. The structure and lay-out of the building rather than the needs of the worshipping people of Christ dictate so much of what happens within them.

Again he goes further in his observations as he notes that our church buildings are often a witness to our lack of fellowship. He states that buildings designed to inspire worship do little to inspire fellowship, which is crucial to true worship.

The apostle Paul writes to the Christians in Corinth, "You are God's temple." And yes, you heard the apostle Paul correctly - the church is NOT the stone building. The Church is you and me! "Living stones, which are being built into a spiritual house." Snyder’s observations are a great challenge for the Church today.

It is my prayer that St Columba’s Church would always be a church that is on the move; a church without walls, penetrating into our communities; a church with a passion to go out and share the good news of Jesus. We must also seek to be a church that is culturally relevant and not a mere monument to "yesterday's church".

As your new interim-Moderator, it is my desire to walk with you in these challenging days, and to partner together in the Gospel of Christ. It is my prayer that St Columba’s Church would continue to be a place of inspirational worship and a place that inspires fellowship, warmth, forgiveness and healing.

May the Lord bless you and keep you!

Your Friend and Interim Moderator

Scott Cameron

LOCUM’S LETTER

Summer has come at last! As I write, the temperature is soaring towards the high twenties, something of a record for this time of the year; a foretaste of things to come, perhaps?

Come what may, the summer will be dominated by the Olympic Games in July in London; and those of us who are not athletic by any stretch of the imagination will probably become couch potatoes for the duration of the games. The television screen may well be as close as most of us get to the games, but if you want to sample the Olympic Torch relay, you could venture over the hill to Kilbirnie, the nearest point to Largs on the route. Or, if you are prepared to venture further afield, to Maidens in South Ayrshire, you could see local girl Natalie Sweeney take part in the relay, a great honour and a proud moment for her.

Over the years Scotland has had its share of Olympic success. Christ Hoy has been exceptionally successful in the past, as he hopes he will be again this year; but Eric Liddell is the one who continues to be remembered in Christian circles because of his refusal to run on a Sunday; that was during the 1924 Olympics in Paris. It was claimed that he was favourite to win the 100 metres sprint, but the heats were to take place on a Sunday, and because of his Christian conviction he refused to run; instead he responded to an invitation to preach that day in the Scots Kirk in the city.

According to the Olympic Charter, the fundamental principles of the Games are: ‘to contribute to building a peaceful and better world by educating youth through sport practiced without discrimination of any kind and in the Olympic spirit, which requires mutual understanding with a spirit of friendship, solidarity and fair play’, a commendable objective.

Eric Liddell embodied the principles of the Olympic Charter and more besides. Later in life he went back to China, where he had been born, and where his parents had been missionaries, and where he was to suffer at the hands of the Chinese Communists.

The modern Olympics may not reflect completely the spirit of one of Scotland’s outstanding Olympians; perhaps our modern society could learn not only that he exercised his great gift as an athlete, but that he lived his life according to greater than modern Olympian principles; and that for us should be worth more than striking gold at the Olympic Games.

However you may choose to spend your summer, watching the Olympics on television, or just relaxing in the sunshine, or on holiday, I hope it will be a time of rest and re-creation; and may you find time to be more at peace within yourself and with God. 

God bless you all,

Bill Armstrong
LETTER FROM THE SESSION CLERK

PRESBYTERY OF ARDROSSAN PROPOSED PRESBYTERY PLAN

Revision June 2012

Blackdales House,

34J Charles Street,

LARGS.

Tel No. 01475 673997

Email: Jfultonmurdoch@tiscali.co.uk
Dear Member,

The Proposed plan for our congregation is that we should be linked with Fairlie Parish Church and served by one Minister of Word and Sacrament assisted by an Ordained Local Minister (Non stipendiary).

The Elders met on Wednesday evening 16th May where the proposed plan was discussed and the proposed plan was accepted unanimously by the Session.

Four representatives were selected to represent us at the Presbytery meeting on Monday 18th June 2012, at Saltcoats New Trinity Church at 7.00pm. The Representatives will be able to ask questions and make comment in relation to their congregation, but will have no voting rights. 

Members of the congregation are welcome to attend this meeting but will not be allowed to vote or make comment.

If you have any further questions please do not hesitate to write, phone or e-mail me. 

Yours sincerely,

J Fulton Murdoch – Session Clerk.

WORSHIP CALENDAR: June, July, August 2012

Sunday 3rd June at 11.00am: Rev Bill Armstrong - “Sacrament of Holy Communion”
Sunday 10th June 11.00am: Rev Bill Armstrong

6.30pm: LCT Evening Service in St Columba’s Episcopal Church 

Sunday 17th June at 11.00am: Rev Bill Armstrong

3.00pm: Service at Moorburn Manor, Moorburn Road

Sunday 24th June at 11.00am: Rev Bill Armstrong

Sunday 1st July at 11.00am: Rev Sandy McCallum

Sunday 8th July 11.00am: To be announced

6.30pm: LCT Evening Service in Cumbrae Parish Church, Millport 

Sunday 15th July at 11.00am: Rev Sandy McCallum

Sunday 22nd July at 11.00am: Rev Bill Armstrong

Sunday 29th July at 11.00am: Rev Bill Armstrong

Sunday 5th August at 11.00am: Rev Bill Armstrong 

Sunday 12th August 11.00am: Rev Bill Armstrong

6.30pm: LCT Evening Service in St Mary’s RC Church 

Sunday 19th August at 11.00am: Rev Bill Armstrong

Sunday 26th August at 11.00am: Rev Bill Armstrong

Sunday 2nd September at 11.00am: Rev Bill Armstrong - “Sacrament of Holy Communion”
6.30pm: LCT Evening Service – Viking Festival Service in Clark Memorial Church

DATES TO NOTE:

Sunday 10th June: St Columba Day Lunch at the Woodhouse Hotel at 1.00pm.

Wednesday 13th June: Kirk Session Meeting at 7.30pm

Friday 29th June: Concert in the Church with the Largs Gaelic Choir and Rachel Hair at 7.30pm.

Saturday 11th August: Concert in the Church with the Co-operative Funeralcare Brass Band at 7.30pm.  

Wednesday 29th August: Kirk Session Meeting at 7.30pm.

BLYTHSWOOD CARE

The collection van will be parked in the Clark Memorial Church grounds on Thursday 14th June, between 2.00pm and 2.30pm, to uplift suitable goods.   The uplift of larger items of furniture and books can be arranged by telephoning the depot at Hillington on 0141 882 0585.

DUTY ELDERS

Elders on duty for the ensuing months are: -

  3rd Jun - Mr Boyle (Convenor), Mr Caldwell, Mr Hendry, Mr Kemp, Mr Murdoch, Miss Black,             Mrs Counter, Mrs Houghton, Miss McKellar.

10th Jun - Mr McNaught (Convenor), Mr Cram, Mr Jamieson, Mr D Jenkins, Mr I Jenkins, Mr King,       Mr Laing, Miss Gallettie, Miss Kennedy, Mrs Lyon, Mrs McEleny. 

17th Jun -  Mr Wallace (Convenor), Mr Currie, Mr Hewitt, Mr Lewis, Mr R Rae, Mr Welch, Mrs Anderson, Mrs McManus, Mrs Rae.

24th Jun - Mr Jackson (Convenor), Mr Laurie, Mr Rankin, Mrs Bell, Mrs Butler, Mrs Jackson, Mrs Laurie, Miss McFarlane.

  1st Jul - Mr Boyle (Convenor), Mr Caldwell, Mr Hendry, Mr Kemp, Mr Murdoch, Miss Black,              Mrs Counter, Mrs Houghton, Miss McKellar.

  8th Jul - Mr McNaught (Convenor), Mr Cram, Mr Jamieson, Mr D Jenkins, Mr I Jenkins, Mr King,        Mr Laing, Miss Gallettie, Miss Kennedy, Mrs Lyon, Mrs McEleny. 

15th Jul -  Mr Wallace (Convenor), Mr Currie, Mr Hewitt, Mr Lewis, Mr R Rae, Mr Welch, Mrs Anderson, Mrs McManus, Mrs Rae.

22nd Jul - Mr Jackson (Convenor), Mr Laurie, Mr Rankin, Mrs Bell, Mrs Butler, Mrs Jackson, Mrs Laurie, Miss McFarlane.

29th Jul - Mr Boyle (Convenor), Mr Caldwell, Mr Hendry, Mr Kemp, Mr Murdoch, Miss Black,              Mrs Counter, Mrs Houghton, Miss McKellar.

  5th Aug - Mr McNaught (Convenor), Mr Cram, Mr Jamieson, Mr D Jenkins, Mr I Jenkins, Mr King,        Mr Laing, Miss Gallettie, Miss Kennedy, Mrs Lyon, Mrs McEleny. 

12th Aug -  Mr Wallace (Convenor), Mr Currie, Mr Hewitt, Mr Lewis, Mr R Rae, Mr Welch, Mrs Anderson, Mrs McManus, Mrs Rae.

19th Aug -  Mr Jackson (Convenor), Mr Laurie, Mr Rankin, Mrs Bell, Mrs Butler, Mrs Jackson, Mrs Laurie, Miss McFarlane.

26th Aug - Mr Boyle (Convenor), Mr Caldwell, Mr Hendry, Mr Kemp, Mr Murdoch, Miss Black,              Mrs Counter, Mrs Houghton, Miss McKellar.

  2nd Sep - Mr McNaught (Convenor), Mr Cram, Mr Jamieson, Mr D Jenkins, Mr I Jenkins, Mr King,        Mr Laing, Miss Gallettie, Miss Kennedy, Mrs Lyon, Mrs McEleny. 

CHURCH REGISTER

DEATH:

 11th May  -  Mrs A Morrison, 115 Glen Avenue.

SOCIAL COMMITTEE

St Columba Day Lunch

This year’s St Columba’s Day Lunch will take place at the Woodhouse Hotel on Sunday 10th June at 1.00pm.  Further details including the menu and price (£9.00) have been placed on the noticeboard outside the Session Room.  If you wish to attend please add your name to the list on the noticeboard.

Summer Outing

In August we plan to have an outing to either Culzean Castle or Dumfries House.  A list will be placed on the noticeboard outside the Session Room for people to choose their preferred option and we will go to the one which gets the most votes.

Jean Jackson

Social Committee Convenor
YOUNG CHURCH

Thank you to everyone who sponsored us for the Erskine Bridge Cross.  We have raised the grand total of £340 for Christian Aid.  If you missed our slideshow you can find some photos taken on the day on the noticeboard outside the library.  It was great to be joined on our walk by some of the Peregrine walking group and Bill Armstrong and his wife Laura. 

The “ Saints” met up with some of the children from Fairlie Parish Church and from Cumbrae at Helter Skelter this month.  It was the first time we had managed to get together with Cumbrae.  Following this we are planning to go across to Cumbrae for a barbeque and get together in September. 

Our Prizegiving will be on Sunday 17th June during the Morning Service. The Young Church finishes on Sunday 24th June for the summer.  Summer Fun club will run from Sunday 1st July till Sunday 12th August inclusive with the Young Church restarting on Sunday 19th August with our Welcome Back Tea Party.

Alison Tunnicliff

GUILD

Monday 21st May, what a glorious day for the Guild Outing!! One of our ladies remarked, 'The sun surely shines on the righteous!' We stopped at Darroch House for morning coffee. We were in awe at the shop which offered what 'every woman wants'.   Some succumbed and splashed out!

A short journey took us to Lomond Shores, which offered another spending opportunity. After two exhausting hours there we then journeyed through lovely countryside to Helensburgh. It was time for High Tea.  A well fed happy Guild headed home after a truly good day out!

Margaret Barclay

PS

The other week I met Rosie (the youngest member of the Young Church). She was with her Papa, Miller Boyle, in Morrisons.  We chatted and during our conversation I asked Rosie what her favourite chorus was?  Her reply was, 'Jesus love is very wonderful!' Her choice thrilled me. My fervent prayer is that as she grows it will become a reality in her life! Who knows, one day she may even become the convenor of the Guild.

Margaret Barclay.

SUMMER TEAROOMS 2012

Following the success of last year’s weekly Saturday Tearooms/Soup Lunches we plan to operate again this summer. The season will begin on Saturday 2nd June and run until Saturday 29th September. The tearoom on the 2nd June will celebrate the Queen’s Diamond Jubilee and there will be a few surprises in store- so make sure you don’t miss it!

Last year the tearooms raised over £4,000 and as the Church is facing difficult times financially it is our hope that we will have similar success this year. 

 As well as providing much needed income for the Church, the tearooms became a regular meeting place for members and visitors alike providing an opportunity for fellowship. The tearooms were successful due to the willingness of our members and friends who volunteered to help. Once again we would ask you to consider helping out for a few hours on a Saturday.  If you helped last year please do come back again and if you have not helped before please think about giving it a try –it really is good fun and without your help it will not be possible to operate successful tearooms.  

There is now a volunteer sheet for each month, pinned on the notice board outside the Session Room.  Please add your name to any dates that you can help.

 Summer Fayre / Tearoom Committee:

John and Liz Lewis; Gillian McEleny; Elaine Black; Roy Patterson 

MONDAY’S ALTERNATIVE CLUB

At our meeting on 30th April we were shown some skin friendly products and all sat round and gave our hands some much needed pampering.  Angie was also lucky enough to get a facial, and we all agreed she looked years younger after! 

On 14th May, Bill Armstrong came and talked to us about his life story.  It was very interesting to learn a bit more about Bill, his early years in Galloway and how he was led into the ministry.

We meet again on 28th May when we hope to use the Audio Trail to learn a bit more about Largs and the Church, weather permitting. Our last meeting before the summer will be on 11th June, which will be a social, venue to be arranged. We will start back on Monday 20th August at 8.00pm in the Session Room. Any “Young” women will be made most welcome at our meetings. 
Alison Tunnicliff

SUMMER FAYRE - OLYMPIA 2012

Plans are well under way for our annual Summer Fayre which this year will take place on Saturday 28th July from 10.00am until 4.00pm. On a topical note we are taking the Olympic Games as our theme, so watch out for some surprises!!

A wide variety of stalls will operate from the Stewart Memorial Hall, with additional stalls and activities for children in the grounds. The tearoom will be open throughout the day in the Session Room.  In addition, a barbeque will be available from 12.00noon. Olympic races will take place at 2.00pm.

As you can see it is going to be a fun packed day and we hope you will come along bringing all your family and friends with you. The day will only be a success if there is a large turn out of people to create an atmosphere of excitement and fun.

We are also, once again, relying on your generous support in the form of donations for all the various stalls. Your district elder will deliver a bag and letter outlining the various stalls and contact details for stallholders, during the first week of July.  He/she will call back during the W/C 16th July to collect the bags.  In addition, donations can be handed into the Church from Monday 23rd July onwards. As always, stallholders or members of the committee can be contacted directly and will arrange personal collections, if required.

If you think you could help out on the day or during the lead up to the Fayre, please contact one of the committee. All help will be most gratefully received and it really is good fun!

Once again we are launching our Summer Quiz.  The cost of the quiz sheet is £1 and there are great prizes to be won. Quiz sheets can be purchased at the Saturday tearooms, in the Session Room on a Sunday morning and from any committee member or Church elder. There is also a quiz for children at the cost of 50pence. The Olympia 2012 Lucky Programme will also be available at the cost of 50pence.

Thanking you in anticipation of your support in order to make Summer Fayre Olympia 2012 even bigger and better than last year, packed full of fellowship and fun.

The Committee:

John and Liz Lewis - Tel No: 686631

Gillian McEleny - Tel No: 673505

Elaine Black - Tel No: 686859

Roy Paterson – Tel No: 675033  

ST COLUMBA EXPERIENCE

On 19th May there was a full church to hear the Gala Concert performed by the 60 voice Glasgow Phoenix Choir conducted by Marilyn J Smith MBE.   This was a truly outstanding event and I am sure that the rendering of “The Holy City” and “All in an April Evening” will be long remembered by those who attended.

On Friday 29th June as part of the Largs Live Weekend there will be a concert by the Largs Gaelic Choir with Rachel Hair who sings and plays the clarsach.   Tickets are available priced £6.

On Saturday 11th August, there is a return of the Glasgow Co-operative Funeralcare Brass Band.   This championship winning Brass Band brought the house down when they played in November so we suggest that you get your tickets early to avoid dis-appointment.   Tickets will be on sale mid July and priced at £10.   This is a real bargain for such a talented group of musicians.

The Church is open 6 days per week and attendances are remaining at a satisfactory level and the introduction of the Visit Scotland partnership is helping to keep St Columba’s in the public eye.

Ken Welch  

LANDMARK

Please note that this will be the last edition of Landmark until September.  Articles for inclusion in the September edition must be submitted to the Church Office by Wednesday 22nd August 2012 at the latest. 

Brian Jackson

Church Manager

